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REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS ON THE TRANSFER OF THE DEPARTMENT OF LEGAL SERVICES TO THE CHAPTER CORRESPONDING TO THE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY GENERAL IN THE PROGRAM BUDGET OF THE REGULAR FUND FOR 2011

(Adopted by the Permanent Council at its meeting of February 18, 2011)

In my capacity as Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, I hereby report on the request made at the meeting of January 21, 2011 by the Office of the Secretary General to transfer the Department of Legal Services from the chapter corresponding to the Secretariat for Legal Affairs to the chapter corresponding to the Office of the Secretary General in the program-budget for 2011.

This case is governed by the provision of Article 104 of the General Standards, according to which a transfer of more than five percent of the total resources approved for a given chapter–both the chapter from which the funds are taken and the chapter to which they are transferred–requires authorization by the Permanent Council.

As the General Secretariat reported at the time, and bearing in mind that this transfer will not have any impact on the budget, the CAAP approved this request at the meeting of February 3, 2011, and decided to forward it to the Permanent Council for its consideration and approval.







� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP25728E04.doc�








